
   

CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT
Hi Clontarf Residents,

I was asked to Chair the first 
meeting among the Combined Precinct 
Executives of Manly. After input from 
each Precinct who attended, we agreed 

there is an opportunity to improve the communication 
between Precincts and Council by working with Council 
on a more accountable and transparent reporting 
system. Council has responded, and the Precinct Chairs 
are meeting with Council’s General Manager, Henry 
Wong, next week. I will keep you informed on progress.

At our last meeting Henry Wong responded to 
the questions raised by you all. The Seaforth Tafe 
Redevelopment will now be called “Seaforth Community 
and Creative Hub” and leasing agents have been 
engaged to find community activity tenants. Council 
has spent over a $1 million on cleaning up the site 
and installing a lift. There will be a reading room that 
complements Seaforth library with computer facilities 
and a new Piazza meeting place and the public toilet on 
Sydney Road will be moved to the back of the site.

Henry also responded to the request to do something 
about the mutilation of our wonderful street trees by 
Energy Australia by committing to be a strong advocate 
for a less damaging pruning approach. Henry has met 
with the CEO of Energy Australia and they have discussed 
aerial bundling of cables which allows a “keyhole” 
approach to pruning. This is less costly than the preferred 
Precinct option of having cables underground. What do 
you think?

Henry, in addition, confirmed that the relocation 
of the storm water drain from the Clontarf pool to the 
main drain is scheduled for completion later this year.

There was discussion about the new limitations 
of green waste disposal to the contents of the bins 
provided by Council and suggestions of an extra bin and 
fortnightly pick up were surfaced. What do you think?

We asked a further question on the risk to ratepayers 
with the implementation of the 2015 Manly Plan where 
Council is planning to borrow nearly $100 million to 
upgrade the central area of Manly, relocate the Whistler 
Street car park to underneath Manly oval and introduce 
car/pedestrian common areas with a number of traffic 

changes. Henry indicated that the worst case financial 
scenario has no impact on ratepayers. There is a review 
of the plan with the Precinct Executives on Saturday 
10th August and I will raise this question again to test 
some of the assumptions. On the positive side if all goes 
according to plan it will significantly enhance the Central 
Manly area.

The State Government White Paper on the new 
Planning Regulations which restrict community rights on 
neighbouring developments was discussed, with Henry 
agreeing with our concerns, and supporting our appeal 
to Local Member Mike Baird. We are currently awaiting 
a response from Mike, after the Planning Minister is 
consulted. Incidentally the Law Society of NSW strongly 
opposes the White Paper with serious concerns about 
the significant restriction on the ability of the community 
to challenge plans and absence of legal scrutiny on 
Planning Ministerial decisions.

Clontarf Marina have still not submitted their DA 
to expand the fixed berths by around two and a half 
times, nor have we received answers to the clarification 
questions we asked following our subcommittee meeting 
with them a couple of months ago. The Marina has 
however erected 3 buoys in the bay but we are unsure 
of the dimensions of the likely proposal at this stage and 
its relation to the buoys.

Lynne and I met with Council at Amiens Road to 
agree the scope of works to upgrade the footpath from 
bitumen to concrete from Holmes Avenue to Beatrice 
Street. Council will draw up a plan and letter box drop 
residents directly affected. Work should commence in 
the very near future.

Clontarf Reserve re-turfing and the addition of new 
seating will continue over the next few months.

Council has renovated the absorption trench and 
garden at the turning circle in Sandy Bay Road and they 
have committed to a new seat and bin in Sandy Bay 
Reserve.

Our next meeting is at Balgowlah RSL at 7.45pm 
Wednesday 7th of August.       

I look forward to hearing your views.

Kind regards,
Phil Young 
Chairperson, Clontarf Community Precinct
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C O M M U N I T Y  P R E C I N C T  N E W S L E T T E R

PROUDLY SUPPORTED BY

For all your Real Estate needs. 
Valuations, Auctions, Sales, Rentals 

and Asset Management.

Glen Wirth  
0411 249 955

Marijke D’Crus  
0415 937 396

Richardson&Wrench
Seaforth/Balgowlah 9948 7080

PRECINCT OFFICE BEARERS
Chairperson: Phil Young — 0408 632 606
Secretary: Lynne Young — 0412 217 509 
Email: lynnemarieyoung@gmail.com
Treasurer: Neil Padden
DA Co-ordinator: John Connor
Website Editor: Wendy de Paauw
Newsletter Editor: Antoine de Paauw
Newsletter Advertising: Neil Padden — 0410 418 665
Email: npadden@bigpond.net.au
Newsletter Distributor: Ed Soliman

Your direct link to the Clontarf Precinct website is: http://www.clontarfprecinct.com.au

SEAFOOD BUFFET
Friday, august 2, 6.30 pm  

and then again on the first Friday  
of every alternate month.

Children welcome and bookings essential.
❦

BRAZILIAN SPIT ROAST BBQ  
FRIDAY SEPTEMBER 6, 6.30 pm.  

Bookings appreciated.
❦

Re-introducing Self Catering
Hire the venue to do your own thing  

and Balgowlah Bowling Club will provide the barman.
❦

WE CATER FOR ALL TYPES OF FUNCTIONS
• Birthday parties (21st and 18th) • Wedding receptions  

• Bowls parties • Wakes • School functions • Corporate events.
❦

We offer you a complimentary  
introduction to bowls (Adults only)

Fun and great exercise, come and give it a go every  
Saturday morning at 9.30 am or by appointment.

The Balgowlah Bowling Club
YOUR LOCAL COMMUNITY CLUB SINCE 1951

Telephone: 99486377  
or email: bowling@bigpond.net.au 

www.balgowlahbowlingclub.com.au

o n  t h e  b e a c h  
Clonnys 

BOOKINGS ESSENTIAL 
S a n d y  B a y  R o a d  –  C l o n t a r f  –  2 0 9 3  

P h :  9 9 4 8  2 3 7 3  -  w w w . c l o n n y s . c o m . a u  
 

S U N D A Y  R O A S T   

C r a c k l i n g  R o a s t  P o r k  
Roasted potatoes, vegetables and gravy 

For Lunch and Dinner 
$26 | Children $15 (with ice cream) 
 
Open for breakfast, lunch and dinner 
on weekends | BYO 



  

AGENDA PRECINCT MEETING

Our next meeting will be on Wednesday, August 7  
at the Balgowlah RSL, Ethel Street, Seaforth.
•	 7.45 pm meeting commences. 
•	 Apologies.
•	 Treasurer’s Report.
•	 Last meetings’ minutes to be approved. 
•	 Council’s responses to previous minutes. 
•	 DAs/BAs. 
•	 New Business:
•	 Meeting closed.

VIETNAM VETERAN’S DAY

Friday 16 August 2013

Council Forecourt / Manly War Memorial

Service starts at 11.00 am. In case of rain the service 
will be relocated to St Matthews Church.

manly art gallery

26 July – 1 September 2013
Ranamok Glass Prize 2012  
and Winners Collection 1995-2011 
The Ranamok Glass Prize is an annual acquisitive award 
of contemporary glass by Australian and New Zealand 
artists, founded in 1994 by Andy Plummer and Maureen 
Cahill.

manly library

Featured events for August:

Dead of Winter Series of Family History and Author 
Talks every Wednesday from 10.00 am – 12.00 pm 
and from 1.00 – 2.00 pm. 
Free. Bookings Essential: 9976 1743. 

Wednesday 7 August.  
10.00 am – 12.00 pm
Trove is the National Library’s gateway to Australia’s 
historical newspapers. Expert Ann Manley will talk about 
how revolutionary and useful this free search service is.

1.00 pm – 2.00 pm
Author talk: Fishing the River of Time by Tony Taylor. 
At age 80, Tony travels from Sydney to British Columbia to 
fish the Cowichan River with his eight-year-old grandson. 
Fishing the River of Time is an elegant meditation on 
nature, life and family, written with warmth and wisdom.

Wednesday 14 August
10.00 am – 12.00 pm
Who is missing from your family tree? Learn basic family 
history research skills with Fran Inkster, Genealogy librarian.

1.00 pm – 2.00 pm 
Author talk: A Most Generous Scholar. 
Joan Kerr, Art and Architectural Historian – a biography 
by Susan Steggall. Essential for all those interested in 
women’s lives, cultural studies and the intimate histories 
of art and architecture.

Wednesday 21 August
10.00 am – 12.00 pm
Manly Cemetery. John MacRitchie, Local Studies Librarian, 
reveals the hidden lives behind the gravestones of Manly 
Cemetery.

1.00 pm – 2.00 pm
Author talk: A Lifesaver’s Secret by Gunillah Haglundh. 
Local author Gunillah’s second book in the Manly Murders 
series takes the reader through a series of seemingly 
unconnected people, events, family secrets and social media 
bullying.

Wednesday 28 August
10.00 am – 12.00 pm
The Men who started Manly. John MacRitchie, Local 
Studies Librarian, investigates the men who petitioned 
for Manly’s formation in 1876.

1.00 pm – 2.00 pm 
Author talk: For the Love of Grace by Pam Bayfield.
Local author Pam’s 9th novel covers the period from the 
1850s to the 1890s in The Rocks and Manly with journeys 
to the fledgling suburb of Newport.

Everyone wants to have a smile  
they feel good about and we would 

like to be part of yours. 
C4th Dental can provide you with a complete  

range of dental treatments including:  
• laser dentistry • general and family dentistry  

• cosmetic dentistry • teeth whitening • veneers, 
crowns and bridges • dental implants  

• fast, non-extraction orthodontics • invisalign  
• anti-snoring appliances • happy gas  

• intravenous sedation. 

We are committed to providing a personalised 
affordable dental service in a friendly and 

comfortable environment where our patients  

and their families are our primary focus.

Dr. Lincoln Huang 
B.D.S. (Syd), Grad Cert Dent (Adel), F.R.A.C.D.S.

533 Sydney Road, Seaforth. Telephone: (02) 9949  3222 
www.c4thdental.com.auwww.c4thdental.com.au

B.D.S. (Syd), Grad Cert Dent (Adel), F.R.A.C.D.S. 

Shop 8/540 Sydney Road, Seaforth NSW 2092. Tel: 9949 3222 
www.c4thdental.com.au

Tuesday 27 August
6.00 – 7.30 pm

Talk and Film: The War Within by Don Tate

The War Within is a chilling and gutsy memoir by Vietnam 
War Veteran, Don Tate. From a tough and impoverished 
childhood to the dark aftermath of fighting in one of 
Australia’s most unpopular wars, Don Tate tells with an 
original and raw voice a story of abuse, violence and 
redemption. The evening includes a 35 minute film to 
accompany the talk.

Free. Bookings Essential: 9976 1743.

IMPORTANT – AUSGRID notice

Ausgrid responds to street lighting 
notifications from our own database of 
notifications received from the public or 
Council. Members of the public or Council 
can inform Ausgrid of issues either by 

‘phoning the 24 hour contact centre on 1800 044 808, 
by entering them direct onto our website www.ausgrid.
com.au or by emailing publiclighting@energy.com.au

tv/computer recycling

If you have unwanted TVs or computers, Drop 
Zone’s free recycling service has two local sites, Kimbriki 
Resource Recovery Centre, Kimbriki Road, Ingleside and 
Belrose Resource Recovery Centre, Crozier Road, Belrose.

Households and small businesses can take up to 15 
products per drop-off.

Not all e-waste products will be accepted – for more 
details go to dropzone.org.au

update on little penguins

Two pairs of Little Penguins have 
returned to their nests under Manly 
Wharf.

Trained volunteer Penguin Wardens 
have commenced watch over these 
nesting Little Penguins, which are part 

of the endangered population at Manly. The Wardens 
actively monitor and protect Little Penguins access 
to their nests and protect the Penguins from direct 
disturbance, educate the public about the conservation 
of the endangered population and  dedicate considerable 
time and effort to protecting the Little Penguins, typically 
working from about an hour before dusk to just after 
midnight when bars/restaurants close for trading.

Local author, Felicity Pulman wrote the children’s 
book, Little Penguins at Manly Wharf, telling the story of 
the Little Penguins at Manly. The beautifully illustrated 
book, is currently for sale at Humphrey’s News Agency in 
Manly with proceeds going towards caring for penguins 
and building the information database of NSW’s only 
mainland breeding penguin colony.

Lower Parriwi Road, The Spit, Mosman 2088.  
I 02 9969 1244 I info@mhyc.com.au I www.mhyc.com.au

One of Sydney’s best kept secrets!
Enjoy your cappuccino with sand between your toes.

Open Tues – Sun from 9 am – 5 pm
Gourmet wraps and sandwiches, croissants  

and sweet treats also available.

DOGS DAY OUT
Sunday August 4, 2013

Clontarf Reserve, Clontarf
10.30 am – 2.30 pm

Treibball demonstration, Fancy Dress Competition,  
Jack Russel Racing, 20+ market stalls  
with dog products and much more.

Please make sure all dogs  
are on a lead at the event.


